
 
 

Minutes of the University of New Orleans  
April 4, 2016 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Colleen Reese at 2:57 in UC 236. The roll was 
called by Alex Hughes.  
 
PANHELLENIC CREED:  
We, as Undergraduate Members of women’s fraternities, stand for good scholarship, for guarding of good 
health, for maintenance of fine standards, and for serving, to the best of our ability, our college 
community. Cooperation for furthering fraternity life, in harmony with its best possibilities, is the ideal that 
shall guide our fraternity activities. 
We, as Fraternity Women, stand for service through the development of character, inspired by the close 
contact and deep friendship of individual fraternity and Panhellenic life. The opportunity for wide and wise 
human service, through mutual respect and helpfulness, is the tenet by which we strive to live. 
 
ROLL CALL: ΑΞΔ Y, ΔΖ Y, ΣΚ Y, ΖΤΑ Y 
 
GUESTS: Farah Elboudy & the director of Service Learning.  
They are interested in finding ways to support the philanthropic and service activities completed by UNO's 
Greek life organizations, and to discuss how the Office of Service Learning could best support our 
organizations' missions and philanthropies.  
 
PREVIOUS MINUTES:  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: The Treasurer reported as follows: 
 
 Beginning balance 10/1/2015     $8,707.15 
 
   Revenue $0.00 
   Expenses $0.00 
  
 Ending balance 4/4/2016     $6,973.78 
 
The following bills were approved for payment:  
 
OFFICER REPORTS 
 
The President reported: Possible Greek Service Days: June 12, June 16, June 26. We will 
need about 7 people per chapter, working with Habitat for Humanity. Delegates: At the next 
Panhellenic Meeting on April 18th, please bring the dates of any summer conferences your 
chapter has. Delta Zeta: July 6-11. Sigma Kappa: July 6-9. Zeta Tau Alpha: July 12-17. Greek 
Council would like to create a booster tee shirt for fundraising. Is anyone on Panhellenic 
interested in designing a shirt? NPHC informational: April 19th. We would like 3 people from 
every chapter there. Delegates: Please have the names of the people from your chapter who 
will be at this event by Monday, April 18th at the Panhellenic meeting. Tonight, April 4th, in 
North Pontchartrain Hall, Alpha Phi Alpha is hosting a game night from 7-11pm. 4th floor. There 
will be snacks. Tomorrow, they are hosting a relationship forum in MH room 165 at 7:06 pm. 
Wednesday, April 6th, they are hosting Laser Tag in the Library quad at 7:06 pm. Thursday, 
April 7th they are hosting Alpha Cafe @ the Sandbar at 8:06 pm (you need to purchase a ticket 



 
for this event. Friday night, Neophyte Presentation @ the amphitheater. Saturday, April 9th 
STAIR reading program @ First Presbyterian Church, 9 AM.  
Greek Council Email: greekcouncil@uno.edu. Please follow Greek Council on Instagram. April 
is Advisor Appreciation Month. Delegates: at the next meeting on April 18th, please bring a list 
of your advisors that you wish to be recognized including their mailing addresses. UNO Climate 
Survey. Encourage your chapters to take it, the more information we have about it, the better it 
is. April is Sexual Assault Awareness Month. Panhellenic will be tabling this month. Dates TBA. 
The deadline to apply for the scholarships available through the women’s center is May 2. Here 
is the link: http://www.uno.edu/womens-center/scholarships.aspx. Annual Report is due April 
15th. I am having trouble accessing the site, but when I do I will contact members of the council 
for the report. Baseball game Saturday and Sunday at 2pm. There is also tennis games this 
weekend if anyone would like to attend.  
 
The VP Recruitment reported:  
Budget for Rho Chi shirts. Propose new recruitment rules. Tell your recruitment chairs to READ 
Mackenzie’s emails. The video is Sunday April 24th @ noon. If you do not reply to Mackenzie’s 
emails, you will have to meet with her personally. Exec wears blue to photo shoot. We need to 
start being honest with the prices we can afford because it affects our chapters. Sigma Kappa 
needs to sign up for a table at spring testing. 
 
The Recruitment Assistant reported:  
 
The VP Programs reported:  
The game is this Friday at 6:30, which is our program for the month. Sign in will start at 6:15. 
Sign out is at the 7th inning. YOU MUST sign in and sign out. You can sign up for the free raffle 
at sign in. We will be announcing the winning at the fifth inning. The coupon for us is a free drink 
with any amount purchase. You can also bring your letters, and you are encouraged to stay the 
whole game because it does look bad whenever everyone leaves. If you do not attend the 
workshop then you will have to pay for your tee shirt.  
 
The Assistant of Programs:  
 
The Secretary/Treasurer reported: 
I will be sending out invoices to Delta Zeta, Sigma Kappa, and Zeta Tau Alpha for the lack of 
attendance for the recruitment rules meeting. Please remember you have two weeks to pay this, 
and you cannot put the check in the mailbox you MUST receive a receipt.  
 
Chapter news:  
 
ΑΞΔ Delegate –   
Thank you Zeta for your support on the walk on Satuday 
We raised over 30,000 dollars for Atusim.  
Today their sisters are at the state chapter, the mayor  
 
ΔΖ Delegate –  
Hamburgers for Hearing April 16th 11-3 $7 a ticket.  
We will be tabling on the 6th and 7th for tickets.  
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ΣΚ Delegate –  
 
ΖΤΑ Delegate –  
Zeta Day was Saturday we won Major Donor 
 
The Advisor Reported: 
Support the Alpha at their new member presentation, it starts at 8 at the Amp. If you get 
out the game early, please go and support them. Submit how much money that you are 
raising and the service hours, email it to the Greek Life email.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Vote on crawfish boil. PASSED 
Vote on program budget. PASSED 
  
NEW BUSINESS  
 
Greek Council Constitution (this will be attached in the minutes) READ before you vote. This will pay for 
Greek Council to pay for Greek Retreat and Greek Week. There will be some things that are 
controversial.    
 
Propose: $30 for staff appreciation in Fall of 2016.  
 
Propose: $50 for Alcohol Awareness Week (Oct 19-23) 
 
Propose: $350 for matching shirts 
 
Propose: $150 for Recruitment Shirts  
 
Propose: New recruitment rules: Deactivate Facebook pages for the week of recruitment.  
 Another rule: During the rounds of recruitment, you are only allowed to show one video for the 
whole week of recruitment. If you want to get the videos approved or if you want to limit the time amount 
for the videos, ask your chapters this.   
  
ANNOUNCEMENTS  

 
The following announcements were made: 
 
ADJOURNMENT   
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:00 pm 
 
Alex Hughes, Secretary 
 
 
 
 


